

Newsletter – SEPTEMBER 2025

As one season ends, we begin preparing again for the next one!

We welcome your ideas and suggestions on how we can make the district ropings and the Finals bigger and better. Please reach out to us via email at office@otrc.net or give us a call at 806-499-3584. Let us know your thoughts!

As we move forward in our planning, we'd like to take a moment and express our most sincere condolences to the Drum family. Brian passed away very unexpectedly on July 13th. We are grateful for the time we got to visit with him during Finals. He will be greatly missed. He was always eager to take on the challenges of putting on the district ropings and he left that desire and legacy to both his wife, Shana and their son, Cole. This is a family of grit and determination and dedication to honor Brian, as they have committed to continue producing the Levelland District and moving the Wichita Falls District to Vernon. Our continued prayers and support are definitely with them.

At this time, all of our Texas districts are working on dates and scheduling so they will be ready so get started when we kick off the season. Both our New Mexico and Oklahoma districts may go back down to one district rather than two. The Harmon's plan on keeping El Reno and dropping Erick. The Montano's plan on moving the Clovis District to Portales and cancelling Central New Mexico. We will certainly keep everyone informed of any updates or other changes.

When we get dates put together, we will post them on Facebook, our website, Instagram and they will also be included in the November & December issues of Dally Times!

All our best to all of you -- Original Team Roping, Inc.